July 15%, 2025 Start Time: 6:00 P.M.
Council met for the Regular meeting in council chambers located at 45 Main St, Greenwich OH 44837. Additional members present
were Fiscal Officer Karley Binger, Mike Krugman, Acting Village Administrator, Police Officer Paul Zehner, and Solicitor Steve
Palmer.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call: King — Yes, Wilson — Yes, Lueck —Yes, Beverly - Yes, Phillips — Yes, Hunter — Yes

The council approved meeting minutes from July 01, 2025 council meeting.

Invited Guests / Comments from floor:

G. Bovia informed everyone that she went out to the cemetery and weeded the flowers that were put in by the master gardener. She

reached out to Kirk Dittman to ask about getting stone put around the flowers so weeds can stay out of it. Krugman asked that it is edged
so it is easier to mow around.

Committee council reports & Village Representative Reports:
Record retention meeting is scheduled for November 18% atr5:45p:rﬁ...f . 1

The Park Committee meeting is scheduled for August 5™ at 5:00pm.

The park raised $485 dollars with 50/50 during the festival. August 9™ is Party for the Park. There will be a’sign-Up sheet at the next
park meeting to help to sign up for different tiine periods. There are talks for a gospel concert to be held September 20" called Worship
in the Woods. It will be $10 per person.

D. Beverly made a motion to approve having another concert in the park on September 20" 4-9pm with 2 different Christian bands. L.
Phillips seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Fiscal Officer report:
There will be a first half of the year financial review presented at the August council meeting.
The fiscal officer will need projected financial information for 2026 from all department heads so a budget can be created for 2026.

Village Administrator report:

Hydration systems were delivered at the utility building. The library has gravel walkways now and crosswalks will be put in in the next
week or so. There was a water leak in the park. It is now fixed.

Chief of Police report:
Touch a Truck is scheduled for Saturday.
Solicitor —

The chief was wanting to get the-mitigation hazard legislation plan passed. Mr. Palmer asked if the council wanted to sneak it onto the
agenda for this meeting or if we could wait and have it on August 5" meeting. The council agreed to wait for the first meeting in August.

Mayor:
Mayor shared the thank you note sent from the Saunders family.

Legislation:

Mayor asked why Resolution 2025-R-30 needed to be an emergency. D. Beverly explained the need to get the building demolished and
that cannot be done until the items are disposed of.

Resolution 2025-R-30 an emergency resolution finding that certain personal propetty is not needed for public use and that the property
has no value and directing the village administrator to discard or salvage that property. Resolution 2025-R-30 approved.





